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Business events industry ready and waiting for international delegates 
 

The New Zealand Prime Minister’s announcement today that borders will open to all 
international visa holders from 1 August is welcome news for the business events industry. 
 
Business Events Industry Aotearoa (BEIA) Chief Executive Lisa Hopkins says this date delivers 
confidence to international event organisers to choose New Zealand as their conference, 
meeting, or incentive destination. 
 
“New Zealand is really starting to gear up for the future and the announcements today help 
support this. We will have the infrastructure, the talent and the connections which will make the 
decision easy to win international conference and incentive travel business,” she says. 
 
“We are pleased the Prime Minister has said she is confident that pre-departure testing will be 
removed by 31 July, as this will be the last piece in the puzzle for us,” she says. 
 
“While New Zealand is still considered to be a highly desirable destination, customers are telling 
us they hope the Government will dispense with testing soon, as Australia and Singapore have 
done.” 
 
BEIA has also welcomed the Government agreeing to temporarily exempt tourism and 
hospitality businesses from paying the median wage to recruit migrants on an Accredited 
Employer Work Visa, and instead, a lower wage threshold of $25 per hour will be required until 
April 2023. 
 
“The decision to lower median wage levels for visa-holding staff is much-needed news for 
tourism and hospitality businesses struggling with the ongoing issue of finding staff and 
broadens the opportunity to recruit from offshore markets,” Hopkins says. 
 
“The opening of New Zealand’s maritime border will have a positive impact for business events 
too. Cruise ships, particularly luxury ships, do provide options for the incentive market, but also 
reinvigorate ports of call with the injection of people and activity. 
  

https://www.beehive.govt.nz/release/fully-open-border-and-immigration-changes-speed-economic-growth


“Today’s announcement is the result of mahi (work) undertaken by many across the events, 
tourism, cruise and hospitality sector with support from Minister Stuart Nash. It is a good news 
day,” she says. 
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About Business Events Industry Aotearoa (BEIA) 

• Business Events Industry Aotearoa (BEIA) is the official membership-based association 
of New Zealand’s business events sector with more than 460 members across a broad 
range of sectors. 

• BEIA works to actively promote the sector for its members and New Zealand, providing 
advocacy with central government and offering assistance, information, professional 
development and real business opportunities to its members. 

• The impact of the sector on New Zealand’s economy includes financial, social, regional 
investment and environmental. In 2019 in New Zealand, the business events industry 
was valued at $1.5 billion per annum, with over 3.6 million attendees both domestic and 
international, employing 22,000 people. However, since Covid-19, the value of the sector 
has reduced by 78 per cent. This can be attributed to a combination of reduced 
international visitors due to border closures, the impact of restrictions, and the 
compounding lack of confidence from the sector.  

• BEIA manages New Zealand’s only national annual trade show MEETINGS. Last held in 
June 2021, MEETINGS generated $74 million of business for the New Zealand industry. 
MEETINGS 2022 will be staged in Christchurch on 15 and 16 June. 
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